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Board of Directors' Corner

Hello neighbors,

As we roll into October, a quick reminder about clubhouse
traffic. please do not park in front of the clubhouse or
under the portico during daytime or evening events. That
area must stay open for emergencies, quick drop-offs,
and golf-cart access. If you're arriving by cart, please park
in a single line along the west side only—not on both
sides—so0 everyone can pass safely.

A few community courtesies to keep things running
smoothly: if you use the fitness room, please avoid
dropping weights and remember to wipe down equipment
when you’re finished.

For our many dog lovers, thank you for helping keep our
paths and lawns pleasant—always pick up after your pet,
keep dogs leashed outdoors, and use a muzzle if your
dog poses any threat to others. Our covenants also limit
households to two dogs.

Speaking of covenants, please take a few minutes to read
the current ruie book and our governing documents if you
haven't lately. We're also working on an update to the
clubhouse-use rules for private parties; look for those
changes soon.

Mark your calendar: we'll decorate the clubhouse for
Halloween on October 18. Residents may begin putting
up their own decorations at that time. Please plan to take
decorations down within two weeks after Halloween (by
mid-November) so our community stays tidy.

This month is also Breast Cancer Awareness Month—a
moment to support early detection and each other.
Regular screenings save lives, and even small gestures,
like wearing pink, help spread the message.

We have an important visitor at our October Board
meeting: a representative from Elliott-Merrill Management
will join us on October 23 at 10:00 AM to discuss
management services. Choosing a management
company is a major decision, and your feedback matters.
We hope you will attend to hear what they offer and
consider how it compares with information we received
from First Service and Keystone.

Finally, if you'd like to leave a lasting mark on our
community, personalized engraved bricks are still
available for the walkway by the clubhouse. Pickup your
order form outside of the office.

Thank you for your care and cooperation—see you
around the neighborhood!

WASTE MANAGEMENT

Effective October 6, for Garden Grove, you can begin
using your brown yard waste cart. We hope that you will
use it and minimize any yard debris pick-up for the
landscapers on Thursdays.

As previously mentioned, the landscapers will not pick up
anything from your brown yard waste cart.

We are aware that many of you do not want this brown
cart and we are trying to work out a plan for a one-time
pick-up. More information to come.

Contact information for Waste Management:
=Solid Waste Director: Himanshu Mehta
(hmehta@indianriver.gov) 772-226-3211.
*Recycle Coordinator: Sue Flak
(sglak@indianriver.gov) 772-226-3206.

2025 ANNUAL MEETING

The Annual Meeting of the membership is scheduled for
Wednesday, December 10, at 7:00 PM. You will receive
your required first notice in October, which is sent 60 days
in advance of the meeting. This mailing is to inform you
of the date, time, and location of the upcoming meeting,
and will include a Notice of Intent to be a Candidate form.

For those entertaining the thought of becoming a Board
Member, there will be three (3) director positions that
must be filled at the December 10 Annual Meeting. All
completed Candidate forms must be received at the office
by 4:00 PM on Friday, October 31, no exceptions.

You will receive your official Annual Meeting voting
information in mid-November. This packet will include
information regarding your Budget and Reserves for 2026
as well as an election ballot, should an election be
necessary. . An election requires a 20% membership
participation, one vote per household.




SUNSHINE CLUB

“Sympathy” card sent to:
- Dave Parrillo - Loss of Pat

“Get Well” cards sent to:
-Jim Silvestri - Dick Wright - Leo Suplee

Iwould like to thank our friends at Garden Grove for all
the support, cards, Masses, sympathy words of kindness
and most of all the Love from our Garden Grove
residents. My family and I much appreciated it.

Thank you, Dave Parrillo and Family

This note is intended as a “Thank You” for all of the
residents of Garden Grove.

It is hard to believe that my years are now in the three-
digit range. The twenty-two years of residency here have
flown by but it is a joy to great “new comers” who keep
adding a “youngness” to our environment. The many
cards, notes and flowers that were sent to me were truly
appreciated, Thank you all! Barbara “Jeff” Haven ¥

ﬁ Garden Grove Bowling League &

The Garden Grove Bowling League will begin this
Thursday, October 2nd at Vero Bowl, starting practice at
1:50 and tournament at 2:00.

Once league starts, bowlers may practice at the alley
any day of the week paying a special price of $2.50 per
game.

Our league has 10 teams of 4 people each and since
life happens, we are always including subs to have full
teams as much as possible so, if you would like to join as
one of them, contact Jerry Tierman at 573-480-7459.

We are all looking forward to a great and fun season.

INVITATION FROM GROVE ISLE

Our neighbors next door at Grove Isle have invited us
to attend a presentation they are hosting with Indian
River Land Trust on Tuesday, November 11", Event will
begin at 8:30am with coffee & pastries and the presenter
will begin at 9:15am. Afterwards, for those who are
interested, they will give us a tour of their butterfly garden.

Since we both share borders with Indian River Land
Trust property, it should be worthwhile information.

We need to give them a head count by Nov 9, so please
sign-up at the clubhouse, there is a sign-up sheet on the
counter outside of the office.

SOUP WITH FRIENDS

Soup with Friends will be held again this year for Garden
Grove residents at the clubhouse on Wednesday,
November 5. Homemade soup will be served from 11:30
until 1 pm. for a $5 suggested donation. Take-out is also
available in cups for $5 and quarts. for $15. Beautiful
bowls hand-crafted by artists from Indian River Clay will
also be available for purchase at $20 per bowl. Last year's
event was so well received that we raised over $2,000 for
the Samaritan Center, a shelter and fresh start for
homeless families. Please join us!

Lucky Us-No hurricanes so far!

But it is prudent to stay prepared till the season
officially ends Nov 30. Some of the larger ones the last:
few years, popped up suddenly and grew very fast due to
the very warm ocean temperatures near our coasts.

if you are a snowbird who is returning before the end
of hurricane season, please notify your coordinator. Their
principal role has been to provide information for you to
make your plans (they play no active role in warning you
when to evacuate) and to keep our search list up-to-date.
For the safety of your neighbors who could endanger
themselves trying to help you after a disaster, we would
like to know the hurricane category at which you would
evacuate.

You should also have made your own preparations for
a quick evacuation and have laid in emergency supplies
for an extended power outage. Some information is in the
clubhouse and you can always ask your coordinators.

For additional information, contact Gordon Kemp 724-
695-7892.

BIKE RIDER & PEDESTRIAN SAFETY

Bike riding is a fun past time that many of us enjoy.
We are all familiar with the basic safety rules for bike
riding — wear a helmet, ride with traffic on the right side of
the road, obey all traffic laws, be alert of your
surroundings, yield to pedestrians, and use a front and
rear light after dark.

A very important bide riding safety rule, which some
bike riders may not be aware of is the passing rule. When
you are riding your bike and you want to pass another bike
rider or pedestrian you should always pass on the left.
Politely announce your presence and intention to pass by
saying “On your left” or “Passing on your left”. Then
carefully pass on the left while giving ample space to
avoid startling them, especially if they are slower bike
riders or pedestrians.

Additionally, bike riders and pedestrians who use
earphones should only use their earphones in one ear.
Leave the other ear open for surrounding sounds,
including a warning from a passing bike rider.

Let’s keep everyone safe.

GARDEN GROVE BOOK CLUB

The GG Book Cilub will be meeting next on
Wednesday, October 15™ at 11:00 a.m. in the Clubhouse.
The book we will be discussing is “The Secret Life of
Sunflowers” by Dana Marton writing as Marta Molnar.
This historical fiction is based on the true story of Johanna
Bonger, sister-in-law to Vincent van Gogh, who was
instrumental in establishing his artistic legacy after his
death.

November’s book choice is “James” by Percival
Everett. This is a re-imagined story of The Adventures of
Huckleberry Finn from the perspective of the enslaved
character Jim. S ‘

The Book Club meets on the 3 Wednesday of each
month at 11:00, everyone is welcome anytime. After our
meeting, several of us like to go out to lunch.

If you have any questions orwould like to be included
in any correspondence regarding meetings, please
contact Sheila Dilley at 727-741-0494.




PAST EVENTS:

--LADIES LUNCHEON: In September, Garden Grove
ladies traveled to Fort Pierce for Mexican fare at Casa
Azteca. We all enjoyed out meals and were given
excellent service by the wait staff. As always, the highlight
was just being together with our Garden Grove neighbors.

UPCOMING NEWS
--BINGO: Bingo dates for Oct. will be the 1st & 15. There
are 10 games at $1.00 per game. The first game starts at
6:30.

--LADIES LUNCHEON: We have a large sign up for our
luncheon at Ocean Grill on October 8. Everyone is
anticipating the spooky décor that only Ocean Grill can
provide! They never disappoint! Contact Shirley Johnson
at 772 538 6868 if interested.

--SOCIAL CLUB MEETING: Oct. 14 is our next social
club meeting. Everyone in Garden Grove including
renters are members of the social club.

Everyone’s input is important.

--DECORATING for HALLOWEEN: On Saturday, Oct.

18 at 10:00 AM we will transform the clubhouse into a
place for our ghosts and goblins to meet for our
Halloween party on Friday, Oct. 31. Any little bit of time
you can spare will be appreciated.

--TRIVIA: Friday, October 24 is our next trivia challenge!

Please let Shirley Johnson know if you plan to attend (772
538 6868).

We need to hear from at least three teams in order to hold
our event. Once we have three teams, walk- ins are
welcome. If we do not obtain our three teams prior to noon
on October 23, we will postpone our event and reschedule
to a later date.

We will be following our usual format 5PM is mix and
mingle with all of the competitors. At 5:30, we will begin
the finger food potluck, followed by a 50-50 drawing at
6:30 before starting the Trivia.

The winning team will take home the Garden Grove trivia
trophy and earn bragging rights until our next Trivia
challenge.

Teams consist of no more than six members. You may
sign up as a complete team or singly and join a team once
you get to the clubhouse. Do not worry about being put
on the spot . . . it is a team effort.

Please consider joining in the fun. Shirley Johnson can
answer any questions you may have ( 772 538 6868).
--BIRTHDAY OPEN HOUSE:

The Oct. Birthday ves
celebration will be October bid ‘& &
26 @ 1:30-2:30. = ™

--HALLOWEEN PARTY: Our annual Halloween party will
be Friday, October 31; catered by Maryland Chicken and
music provided by Old Hippies. Though our vendor’s
prices have gone up we will keep the event at $16.00 PP
the same as last year.

--THEATER GOERS: Thursday, October 30 at 2 PM is
the first Riverside Theater production for the 2025-2026
season. First play is Little House of Horrors. If you are
interested in joining and going to the pre-play lunch,
contact Shirley Johnson at 772 538 6868.

You should first purchase your tickets by going online or
calling the theater. Remember, if you are interested in
subscribing for the full season, you will receivea 20%
discount. If you decide to go to three performances, the
discount is 10%. If you buy tickets for fewer than three
plays, the full price is required.

Shirley’s seat is K116 on the Thursday 2:00 matinee for
each performance. The other three shows are as follows
(January 22) A Gentleman’s Guide to Love and Murder;
(March 12) Jeasus Christ Superstar and (April 30) 9to 5.
--SOUP with FRIENDS: Soup with Friends will be held
again this year for Garden Grove residents at the
clubhouse on Wednesday, Novemeber 5. We will be
reaching out to residents to make soup but this year we
will be only asking for 12 soups. A flyer with details will be
found on your mailbox sometime in October. A sign up to
make soups will be discussed at the next social club
meeting on Oct. 14. Any questions call Linda Ferkinhoff
or Kathy Flynn.

--CASUAL POOL GATHERING: We are planning a
casual pool gathering, no band, instead CD’s will be
played. It will be in October, during the week we just need
to figure out the exact date. Once again we will use our
BBQ and provide nice luncheon at the pool.
--UPCOMING FUNDRAISERS: Our first BBQ fundraiser
one will be in November (date to be determined) to the
JR. ROTC here at Vero Beach High School. JRROTC is
an opportunity to attract Air Force JR ROTC cadets to the
field of Aviation through Embry-Riddle’s ground school
and small UAS certificate programs, with the hope of
getting high schoolers interested in an aviation career
while becoming young leaders in their communities and
for our country. The Vero Beach Junior ROTC program is
one of 73 Air Force high school programs in the state of
Florida. Watch you mailbox for flyer.
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¥ BRIDGE SCORES ¢ 4 BRIDGE SCORES &
Tues, Sept 2 Tues, Sept 16
1. Lee Weiler 1. Guest
2. B.]. Marnie 2. Rayma Kreider
3. Ann Sterling 3. Lee Weiler
¥ BRIDGE SCORES ¢
Tues, Sept 23

1. Rayma Kreider
2. Gordon Kemp
3. Lee Weiler
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PAINT LIKE BOB ROSS

There was an error in the Sept. Clippings, The Paint Like

Bob Ross event is on Friday, November 7, 1:00-3:30.

Beginners Welcome — All supplies are included. Cost is

$59.00 PP and we need 10 people min -or- 20 people

max.

Please call or text Jerry Tierman at 573-480-7459.
Sign-up at clubhouse on Wed. Oct 22 from 10-noon.
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